
 

September 26, 2022 

Greetings --  

Thanks to everyone who came out to my town hall meeting last week with NYC DOT to 
hear their presentation on the proposed BQE traffic detours in 2023. It was an informative 

and productive conversation and thanks especially to all of you who offered questions and 
feedback to DOT either in person or via email. If you missed the meeting but would like to 

watch the recording, you can do so here.  

 

It is clear from the meeting that the volume of traffic that DOT anticipates from this detour 
is inappropriate for East 5th Street and the already overburdened Caton Avenue. 

Community members and myself acknowledge that these repairs on the BQE are essential 

https://youtu.be/uFUMMEJKnY8
http://youtu.be/uFUMMEJKnY8


and must happen quickly, but we have specifically asked DOT to look at multiple alternate 

routes to fairly distribute this traffic burden, as well as to provide traffic agents at East 5th 
Street, 20th Street, Caton Avenue, and any other area in Windsor Terrace, Kensington or 
Prospect Park South that will be impacted by these detours. 

You can read DOT’s proposal, here. Thanks to Council Member Hanif and Joseph and 
Community Boards 7,12,and 14 for their partnership on this event.  

MTA Metro Card Van is Back on 9/29 

The MTA MetroCard Van will be back at my district office on Thursday, September 29th. See 
Details on the flyer below: 

Services Offered: 

• Get help with a Reduced-Fare application 

• Transfer MetroCard balances (Full fare and Reduced-Fare) 

• Exchange a damaged Reduced-Fare MetroCard for a temporary replacement 

• Report a lost/stolen Reduced-Fare MetroCard 

• Ask our team about any MetroCard-related issues 

https://www1.nyc.gov/html/dot/downloads/pdf/bqe-public-outreach-interim-repairs-sept2022.pdf


 



If you have questions or concerns about any community or legislative matter please email 

carrollr@nyassembly.gov or call (718) 788-7221. 

-Bobby 

P.S.  To all who are celebrating Rosh Hashanah, I hope you have a Happy New Year! 

  

Assemblymember Robert Carroll                    

416 7th Avenue 

Brooklyn, NY 11215 

(718) 788-7221 

  

LOB 557 

Albany NY 12248 

(518) 455 5377 

Carrollr@nyassembly.gov  

 

mailto:carrollr@nyassembly.gov
mailto:Carrollr@nyassembly.gov

